
 
President Barry England called a meeting of the Williamsburg Community School  

Board to order at 7:29 p.m.  Members present were:  Barry England, Patricia Kensinger, 

Benjamin Postles, Janet Lee, Julie Woodling, Amy Hileman, Carlee Ranalli, and Marion 

Pheasant.  
 

Approval was received for the January minutes for the Committee of the Whole Meeting 

and Regular Board Meeting. 
 

 
 
 
ITEMS                           BY THE BOARD: 
 

*Heard a very interesting report from Librarian/Computer Teacher Mrs. Swope. 

 

*Approved the following field trip requests: 
 
 

 

- Elizabeth McMullin to take 10 speech team members to participate in the Winter 

Speech Competition at Juniata Valley High School on February 23, 2017, at a cost of 

$85.45. 

- Carrie Loose to take 45 sixth grade students to the GACTC for an introductory tour at 

a date TBD in late February / March, at a cost of $110.74. 

- Carrie Loose to take 33 sophomores to Mt. Aloysius College to learn about Dual 

Enrollment and college tour on March 15, 2017, at a cost of $254.50.   

- Christy Rhoads to take 13 Chorus members to participate in Junior High County 

Chorus at Bellwood Antis School District on March 6 and 7, 2017, at a cost of 

$800.96. 

- Angela Detwiler to take 15 students to the Williamsburg Senior Center to bake and 

decorate sugar cookies on March 17, 2017, at no cost to the district. 

- Robyn Bechtel to take FFA members to compete in the Blair County FFA Public 

Speaking Contest at Tyrone High School on March 28, 2017, at a cost of $33.90. 

- Robyn Bechtel to take FFA members to compete in the Blair Bedford Fulton Area 

FFA Public Speaking Contest at Central High School on April 4, 2017, at a cost of 

$18.19. 

- Richanda Michelone and Jayme Elvey to take 45 – 1
st
 grade students to the Jaffa 

Shrine Circus on April 7, 2017, at no cost to the district. 

- Carrie Loose to take 27 juniors to Lock Haven University for a College Tour on April 

13, 2017, at a cost of $461.47. 

- Deborah Frazier-Garman and Hillary Long to take 32 – 4
th

 grade students to 

Pittsburgh Zoo on April 21, 2017, at no cost to the district. 

- Robyn Bechtel to take FFA members to compete in the South Central Regional FFA 

Public Speaking Contest at Capital Area Church on April 25, 2017, at a cost of 

$308.26. 
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- Elisabeth McMullin to take 15 speech team members to the Spring meet at Tyrone 

High School on May 4, 2017, at a cost of $127.51. 

 

*Accepted the retirement letter of Deborah Frazier-Garman as Elementary Teacher, with 

regret, effective the end of the 2016-17 school year, and commend her for her 26 years of 

service with the district. 

 

*Accepted the retirement letter of Debra Kerestan as Elementary Special Education 

Teacher, with regret, effective the end of the 2016-17 school year, and commend her for 

her 26 years of service with the district. 

 

*Accepted the retirement letter of Jeffrey Imler as Secondary Teacher, with regret, 

effective the end of the 2016-17 school year, and commend him for his 34 years of service 

with the district. 

 

*Approved the Memorandum of Understanding between the Williamsburg Community 

School District and the Williamsburg Education Association for the Elementary Gifted 

Coordinator position. 

 

*Adopted the following policy: 

 918 – Title I Parent Involvement  

 

*Accepted the resignation of Traci Russell as Varsity Cheerleading Coach, with regret, 

effective immediately. 

 

*Accepted the resignation of Brady Appleman as Jr. High Baseball Assistant Coach, with 

regret, effective immediately. 

 

*Accepted the resignation of Chelsey Rhodes as Varsity Softball Assistant Coach. 

 

*Accepted the resignation of Mary Reed as Volunteer Softball Assistant. 

 

*Appointed Mary Reed as Varsity Softball Assistant Coach at a stipend of $1,839, Step 1. 

 

*Appointed Chelsey Rhodes as Volunteer Softball Assistant. 

 

* Approved the following use of facilities request: 

-  Bobbi Albright with the Pre-K Counts program to use the elementary cafeteria on 

March 2, 2017 for a family event. 

-  Carlee Ranalli to use the elementary cafeteria on March 16, 2017, from approximately 

5:30-7:30pm for the annual Pinewood Derby. 

-  Jamie Houck to use the high school auditorium, when available Thursday evenings for 

4
th

 grade boys’ basketball, beginning February through mid March 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


